
This document constitutes a Summary of Material Modifications (SMM) under the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974,
as amended, and summarizes recent actions taken by the Board of Trustees of UNITE HERE HEALTH. It describes benefit and adminis-
trative changes affecting the information included in your Summary Plan Description (the SPD).

Please read this information carefully; then, keep it with your SPD for future reference. Except as described in this SMM, the informa-
tion otherwise contained in your SPD continues to apply.

BlueCross BlueShield of Illinois Replaces ComPsych — New Pre-notification Rules
Effective as of October 1, 2013, your existing BlueCross BlueShield of Illinois (BCBSIL) network will replace the ComPsych network
for mental health and substance abuse coverage.

Fortunately, there will be no need to switch providers because the ComPsych providers currently being used are also BCBSIL
providers.

In addition to a new network, the Plan’s pre-notification requirements are changing: instead of requiring pre-notification for all
mental health or substance abuse treatment, pre-notification will only be required for mental health or substance treatment involving
hospitalization.

Be sure to use your BCBSIL ID card for all treatment received on or after October 1, 2013. To protect your privacy, destroy your
ComPsych ID card after September 30th; it will no longer be accepted after that date.

If you have questions about these changes, contact a Care Coordinator at (866) 686-0003.
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